
MINUTES
 

NOVEMBER 15, 2024
 

BRAZOS COUNTY HOUSING FINANCE CORPORATION

1. Call to Order

A meeting of the Brazos County Housing Finance Corporation was held on Friday,
November 15, 2024 at 1:30 p.m. in suite 310 of the Brazos County Administration
Building, 200 S. Texas Avenue, Bryan, Texas.  The following members of the
Corporation were present:
 
Duane Peters, President;
Wanda J. Watson, Vice President;
Mike Sutherland, Secretary;
Byron Ryder, Board Member, Present via video conference;
Chuck Konderla, Absent.
 
The following persons were also present:
Cheryl Coffman, Assistant Secretary;
Dan Martinez, Winstead PC;
Steve Harris; Blitch Associates;
Aubrey Leggett, Administrative Assistant;
Marci Turner, First Assistant Auditor.
 
Mr. Peters called the meeting to order at 1:53 p.m. with a quorum present. 

2. Review Investments and FNMA holdings at PNC Bank, and impact on budget.

Mr. Harris provided a brief history of the FNMA noting, that it was a good investment and
is almost paid off. He recommended that the Corporation consider moving the funds
from the FNMA to the regular banking account once it has been paid off. 

3. Presentation on renovation and results of Sandy Creek Apartments and ongoing
monitoring.

Mr. Harris provided the Corporation with a status report on the Sandy Creek Apartments.
He stated that Dominium is doing a great job of managing the property.



4. Discussion of 2024 and 2025 PAB results and market conditions for multifamily
apartments.

Mr. Harris shared that there have been no applications submitted for Private Activity
Bonds. He encouraged the Corporation to reach out to any developers that may be
interested because there is quite a bit of financing available. 

5. Consider and approve updated Rules and Applications for Private Activity Bonds.

Mr. Harris stated that the Rules and Applications for Private Activity Bonds were in need
of updating. He then explained the changes that he and Mr. Martinez recommend. Mr.
Martinez added that Mr. Harris researched other Corporation's Rules and Applications to
provide the best recommendations. 
A motion was offered by Mr. Sutherland and was seconded by Mr. Ryder to approve the
updated Rules and Applications for Private Activity Bonds. The motion passed
unanimously. 

6. Appointment of Aubrey Leggett as Assistant Secretary.

A motion was offered by Ms. Watson and was seconded by Mr. Sutherland to appoint
Aubrey Leggett as Assistant Secretary. The motion passed unanimously. 

7. Consider and approval of a resolution appointing Aubrey Leggett as an authorized
signatory and other matters related thereto.

Mr. Martinez explained the need to appoint a new signatory. A motion was offered by
Commissioner Watson and was seconded by Mr. Sutherland to approve the resolution
appointing Aubrey Leggett as an authorized signatory. The motion passed unanimously. 

8. Adjourn
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